
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us today (Sunday, July 5) for Hospitality Sunday in the PAC Bldg, following the 8:30 a.m. Mass.  The Moravian Club will prepare the 
breakfast for us! 
 

We will also have a Bazaar Meeting during Hospitality Sunday today.  All Bazaar Committee Members and Function Leaders are 
encouraged to attend, as well as anyone else interested in helping with the Bazaar or learning more about it. 
 

Thank you to all who enrolled their loved ones in the Father’s Day Spiritual Bouquet Clerical Endowment Fund (CEF) Drive!  A total of 
$426.00 was sent to the CEF to help educate our seminarians. 
 

The Holy Trinity Parish Prayer Campaign for Church Vocations is open to all parishioners.  To sign-up, contact the parish office.  This 
week, the crucifix will be with Henry & Agnes Taylor.  Next week, it will be with Jim & Mary Margaret Heuertz. 

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC 
CHURCH OF CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
 

Parish Office:  512-863-3020       Rectory:  512-863-0401 
 

Administrative Assistant:  Jennifer Klepac  (254-760-4436) 
 

Parish Office Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 
 

Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Wednesdays at 3:00 p.m. 
 

Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com      Website: www.holytrinityofcornhill.org  
 

DRE/Bkkpng/Ministry:  Lucille D’Elia  512-746-4317; htcdre@yahoo.com  
 

PAC Rentals:  Carrie Vieira:  979-318-0731  or  htcpac@outlook.com  
 

Cemetery Committee Chair:  Johnny Martinka:  512-966-4301 
 

Cemetery Maintenance Contact:  Ken Loudermilk:  512-869-7351 
 

Music Ministry / Choir:  Ronnie Simek:  512-630-5074 
 

Finance Council President:  Tommy Sladecek:  512-746-5881 
 

Pastoral Council President:  Pete Zenner:  512-863-4038 
 

Weekend Masses:  Saturday at 5:00 p.m. and Sunday at 8:30 a.m.  
 

Reconciliation:  Sat: 4:15–4:45 pm; Sun: 7:45–8:15 am; Wed: 5:45-6:15 pm 

 
 

 

Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
 

July 5, A.D. 2015 
 
          Mass Schedule & Intentions for the Week 

 
 

Saturday July 4 5:00 PM           Pro Populo 

Sunday July 5 8:30 AM           †August & Louise Batla 

Tuesday July 7 6:00 PM           †Parents of H&M Koch 

Wednesday July 8 6:30 PM           Andrew & Susan Klepac (30th Wedding Anniversary) 

Thursday July 9 7:00 AM           †Emily Martinka 

Friday July 10 6:00 PM           †Carmen Clawson 

Saturday (a.m.) July 11 7:30 AM           †Maggie Milder 

Saturday July 11 5:00 PM           Pro Populo 

Sunday July 12 8:30 AM           †Bill Klepac 
 

      

Mass Ministry Reminders 
 

Saturday, July 11, 5:00 PM: 
Altar Servers:  John & Maria Bruce, Jakob Voigt 
Lector:  Don Gudinas 
EM’s of HC:  Irene Cavanaugh, Fred Mullenbach, Keith 
Youngpeter 
Gift Bearers:  Billy & Kathy Meissner 
 

Sunday, July 12, 8:30 AM: 
Altar Servers:  Carter Marquis, Caleb Stefek, Abby Hodgson 
Lector:  Michael Vrabel 
EM’s of HC:  James Nemec, Lucille Nemec, Pete Zenner 
Gift Bearers:  Tommy & Cindy Sladecek 
 

EMHC Route:  Sunday, July 12:  James Nemec 
 

LECTORS & EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS ARE NEEDED FOR 
SATURDAY AND SUNDAY MASSES!  CONTACT OFFICE. 

       Collection 
 

             June 28: 
   

13th Sunday in Ordinary Time:  $2,816.00 
               Peter’s Pence:  $1,003.00 

This Week At A Glance 
 

Sunday, July 5:  --Hospitality Sunday after 8:30 a.m. Mass 
   --Bazaar Meeting during Hosp Sunday in PAC 
Monday, July 6:  --Senior Citizens’ Supper 
Friday, July 10:  --Community-Wide Senior Citizens’ Luncheon 
Sunday, July 12:  --Catechist Meeting after 8:30 a.m. Mass 
 

Altar Flowers 
 

The flowers in the sanctuary are donated by and 
in honor of Andrew & Susan Klepac 
for their 30th Wedding anniversary! 

 
 

 

 

 

Most Holy Trinity 
 

mailto:holytrinitycc@yahoo.com
http://www.holytrinityofcornhill.org/
mailto:htcdre@yahoo.com
mailto:htcpac@outlook.com


 

Our monthly Senior Citizens’ Supper will be held this Monday, July 6, at 6:30 p.m. in the PAC Bldg.  K.J.Z.T. #15 will prepare the meal.  
Join them for good food and good company!  
 
All senior citizens of our parish and community are invited to our “Community-Wide Senior Citizens’ Luncheon”, hosted by the 
CYM, on Friday, July 10, at noon, here in the PAC Bldg.  Spread the word --– invite your friends --- and join us for food and fellowship!  It 
would also be appreciated if our parishioners that plan to attend could bring a goodie for the dessert table.  For all questions, contact 
Monica Sherek (512-864-4748). 
 
 Don’t forget to sign up your children and their friends (ages 3-11) for our ‘End of Summer Bible Fun Day’, which will be held on 
Saturday, August 15, from 10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. in the RE Bldg.  Please register by July 15 (forms are located by the bulletins and on 
our website, and can be returned in the collection plate, or emailed / brought to, the parish office.  Adult and teen helpers are also 
needed for the day’s activities (crafts, food, music, story reading).  See the flyer on the bulletin board, or on our website, for all details.  For 
questions or to volunteer to help, contact Lucille D’Elia at 512-318-5149, or htcdre@yahoo.com. 
 
Ethics & Integrity in Ministry (EIM) Workshop:  If you volunteer, or work for, the church, in any capacity (Mass ministers, CCE 
teachers/volunteers, money counters, etc), you need to take an EIM Workshop and then a refresher course every three years after.  For all 
EIM information and details, see the flyer on the bulletin board, visit the diocesan website (www.austindiocese.org), or contact the parish 
office.  If you need to be EIM certified, or need a refresher course, we are having a workshop here on Saturday, July 18, from 8:00 
a.m. – noon.  You will need to sign-up for the workshop on the diocesan website and if this is your first one, you will need to 
complete the online application PRIOR TO attending the workshop.  You may call the diocese or parish office with questions or 
for help.     
 
Donations to pay for the additional statues that were restored (our nativity scene and a statue of the Risen Jesus), which cost 
$4,750.00, would be very much appreciated.    You may either call the parish office to let us know how much you would like to donate, or 
put your donation in an envelope, mark it “Statue Restoration”, and drop it in the collection basket.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 
Do you have squash, zucchini, tomatoes or any other garden veggies coming out your ears – and even your family and neighbors 
are telling you, “No More!”??  If so, the Jarrell Food Pantry (JFP) would LOVE to have your fresh veggies to give to those in need!  
Contact Cynthia Edgar (our parish liaison with the JFP … 512-863-3851) to coordinate the pick-up/delivery of your fresh & healthy donation. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 Praised be Jesus Christ!  This weekend we celebrate our nation’s independence.  Please pray for our country, that we may 
never be independent of God.  A nation that lives according to the laws and commandments of God is a nation that lives in freedom 
because it is only through His laws and commandments that true freedom can be experienced.  May we not be afraid to profess our faith 
and live in freedom as sons and daughters of our heavenly Father.  Thank you to all those men and women who have helped to make 
this freedom possible here in the great USA. 
 In today’s Gospel, Jesus is not being accepted by those who seem to know Him the best, the people in His own hometown.  
Jesus says, “A prophet is not without honor except in his native place and among his own kin and in his own house.”  Isn’t this true today!  
In many churches of today, whether it be Protestant or Catholic, the teachings of Jesus are not being accepted and they teach something 
that is a direct contradiction to the teachings of Jesus.  There are many wolves in sheep’s clothing in the world today.  It is important that 
we recognize them for who they are…Satan’s advocates.  We must teach and live our Catholic faith in a way that will help others to once 
again be faithful to Jesus Christ and to His Church.  In today’s Gospel it reads, “He was amazed at their lack of faith.”  What would Jesus 
say about us today?  Our Lord loves each and every one of us.  All He asks in return is that we love Him.  We show Jesus this love in 
loving one another and by loving His heavenly Father.  Jesus says that those who keep the Commandments are the ones that love.  
Faithfulness is a sign of our love for God.  So, do we really love God?  Living in His love is the pinnacle of our life on this earth.  Allow 
yourselves to experience God’s love for you. 
 May all of you have a most blessed week.    Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 

 

2015 BAZAAR INFO 
 

Many volunteers will be needed for all areas of the Bazaar – anywhere from setting up before hand, to working on the day of, or 
for cleaning it all up the day after!  It is never too early to volunteer to help!!  Many hands make light work!  A list of the 
Function Leaders is posted on the bulletin board in the church.  Look to see where you want to work and take a minute to call 
the Function Leader(s) to sign-up! 
 

Items for the live and silent auctions, toy walk prizes, and 2 liter sodas for the ring toss, can be donated at any time.  We have room to 
store items if you want to buy them on sale now and turn them in early --- call or bring them by during office hours. 
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